RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS -1-

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
November 30, 2021

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees were present.
Fiscal Officer (FO) was absent.
Visitors: Tim May, Ed Monroe, Don Watkins, Tom Roberts, Barb Selegue, Mike Wilson, Chris Helser

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement.
Trustee Vanburen seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount is lawfully $9,963.48
appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6308 BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL-Payroll $931.62
6309 JENNIE DUVAL -Payroll $1,049.08
6310 JOHN E HOFFER-Payroll $787.41
6311 BENJAMIN C HUPP -Payroll $727.74
6312 STUART MACK -Payroll $610.12
6313 BARBARA L SELEGUE-Payroll $308.11
6314 DANIEL VANBUREN-Payroll $726.62
6315 DONALD W WATKINS -Payroll $734.63
6316  JENNIE DUVAL -Med ins Reimb $450.00
6317 BEN HUPP-Med ins reimb $450.00
6318 STUART MACK -Med ins reimb $331.00
6319  Daniel VanBuren-med ins reimb $225.00
6320  ABCO Distribution Inc. -printing $113.20
6321  Mar-Zane Inc. -cold mix $421.20
6322  Pleasant Valley Limestone-gravel $408.02
6323 Lowes Companies,Inc. -supplies $163.03
6324  Bureau of Workers' Compensation $96.20
6325 ZEMBA BROS, INC -portajohn $125.00
6326  Englefield Oil Co. -bulk fuel $219.33
6327  Power Parts Engineering -truck repair $509.97
6328  BIJ Cottrill -reimb $45.00
6329  Ace Truck Equipment -parts $442.00
6330 HYDRO SUPPLY COMPANY-parts $89.20

FIRE FO has contracts prepared. There has not been a change in the contract. Discussion about each department having their
fire prevention officer inspect in their area of the township. Chief Wilson would rather not have their department do them and
asked what the compensation would be for doing the inspections. Departments and board also discussed the amount of funds
each department receives. The fire departments feel their payment should be increased. The township might need to increase
their fire levy. Trustee Hupp will talk to Brad Cottrill at the county auditor’s office to get more information on fire levies.
Trustee Hupp made a motion to accept fire contracts. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. Contracts were signed and given to
fire departments.
SAFETY All truck have plow attached and ready for snow. Trustees and road crew discussed purchasing another brine
tank. They will look into it further and discuss again at next meeting.
ZONING INSPECTOR: Barb Selegue reported she issued | permit to 8275 Honda Hills RD. Lot split for 12041 Midland
Oil. There has been a variance meeting for 11149 Rankin RD which the variance board turned down.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
The board did not apply for the ODOT grant due to missing the deadline on getting the paperwork to the county.
Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With business
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